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Thank you for your ongoing support

and commitment to student learning

throughout this term. This newsletter

is dedicated to showcasing the

learning that our students have

completed with your support and the

thoughtful planning from our sta�.

 

2020 Annual Report and 2021-2024

Strategic Improvement Plan (SIP)

The 2020 Annual Report and 2021-

2024 Strategic Improvement Plan

(SIP) are now available for the school community to access from our school’s website. This

includes re�ecting upon the school’s performance and recognising the positive impact of

implemented school improvement measures upon student learning outcomes.

 

Parent Portal and Semester One Reports

Our newsletter, Semester One student reports and attendance data can be accessed by

parents and students from the ‘Sentral Parent Portal’. Parents can also communicate through

the parent portal about their child’s absence from school.

 

Parent Teacher Conferences

As we head into the �nal week of Term 2, our teachers are looking forward to collaborating

with parents/carers during our ‘Parent Teacher Conferences’ for Years 7 to 11 students in the

school hall between 3.15 to 6.30 pm on Tuesday, the 22nd of June. Thank you to those
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Mr. Prasad



families who have booked in conference times on the booking sheet provided to your child.

Make sure that you book a time with your child’s classroom teacher.

 

Events

The support and collaboration

among our school community this

term has led to the success of

numerous school events such as the

Work Ready Day, Athletics and Cross-

Country Carnivals, Heroes with

Ability Launch Campaign and Girls

Get Active Day celebrations. 

"On behalf of Merrylands High

School, thank you for your valued contributions and support in Term Two towards

student learning". - Mr. Prasad



Term 2 Merit Assembly

Congratulations to all the students who received

an award at our Semester Two Merit Assembly. A

special mention to the students who received the

Gold, Silver or Bronze Medallion award for their

year group. All recipients have been recognised

and awarded for their Safe, Respectful Learner

attitude and commitment. 

Celebrating 'National Sorry Day'
in the Library

For National Sorry Day and Reconciliation Week,

the school library presented a display of books

which showcased some of the 686 resources

available relating to the topic of Aboriginal Rights

and Reconciliation.  Titles of the books on display

included 'First Peoples’, ‘Reconciliation’,

‘Australian’s Unwritten History’, and ‘Legends of

our Land’.  All of the titles can be located on the

Oliver Merrylands High School website looking

under the search term ‘Aboriginal’.

Year 9 Science - Biotic and
Abiotic 

Year 9 Science students at Merrylands High

School are currently learning about the impact

we have on the environment around us. This is

driven by our need to ensure that our natural

environment is conserved and maintained for

future generations. To achieve this, students �rst

gain a scienti�c understanding of how di�erent

Safe, Respectful Learners
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biotic (living) and abiotic (non-living) factors

interact and in�uence one another in an

ecosystem. Students do this by conducting

hands-on activities, such as using scienti�c

equipment and techniques to measure some

abiotic factors in and around our school. These

include using chemical indicators to measure the

acidity of soil, instruments to measure humidity

and temperature, light meters to measure the

amount of sunlight and collecting soil samples to

�nd the level of moisture in the ground. Some

students were also shown how to use apps on

their phones to take measurements using built-in

sensors inside their smart devices, like air

pressure, magnetic �eld and even the pitch and

volume of sound!

Year 10 Investigating Science

Year 10 Investigating Science students at

Merrylands High School are investigating the

e�ectiveness of antibacterial soap versus hand

sanitiser. Now more than ever, we are all realising

the importance of maintaining good hygiene to

stay healthy. It is commonly claimed that washing

your hands with soap and water is better than

using an alcohol-based hand sanitiser. Our

Investigating Science students are testing this

claim by culturing bacteria from their hands

before and after cleaning with antibacterial soap

and hand sanitiser. After incubating for a week,

the students found that there was a small

di�erence between the two in terms of bacterial

growth, with hand sanitiser winning out! But of

course when it comes to keeping hands clean

and hygienic, using soap or sanitiser is better

than not using anything at all. As a side

experiment, students also tested the bacterial

growth on their most prized possession – their

mobile phones! If you need yet another reason to

use your phones less, see the photos!

Year 12 Aboriginal Studies - HSC
Major Projects

As part of the Stage 6 HSC Aboriginal Studies

course, students are required to conduct an

individual study on a topic of interest. Year 12

Aboriginal Studies students showcased their

HSC Major Projects to the school community,

sharing and displaying their expertise on their

distinctive inquiries. Students applied their

individual skill sets to authentically present their

research �ndings in the forms of artworks,



magazines and written reports. The Year 12

Aboriginal Studies students are to be

congratulated upon their extraordinary

achievements and devotion towards the

successful completion of their HSC Major

Projects. 

Collaboration in Business
Services

The current Year 12 Business Services students

are completing their Cluster E – Working

E�ectively with Others Task. They are expected to

create a 3-D model of an animal for a sporting

organisation. Throughout the term, the students

have equipped themselves with knowledge and

abilities to work dynamically. It is a task that

assesses their collaboration and creativity. A

range of skills the students are utilising will prove

to be useful within any workplace setting. 

Exploring Ceramics in Visual Arts

Throughout Term Two in Visual Arts our Year 7

and Year 11 students have been exploring

ceramic sculptures and sculpting techniques

with clay. Year 7 students have explored creating

Mythological Creatures in clay using form and

texture. Year 11 Visual Arts have been exploring

portraits and some students have taken on the

challenge of creating a ceramic bust. Hanaan in

Year 11 bravely created a plaster mold of her face

that she later �lled with clay to replicate her face

and creature a self-portrait sculpture. 

Year 9 studying William
Shakespeare

This term in English, Year 9 students have been

studying plays written by William Shakespeare.

Students are expanding their understanding of

the Elizabethan era through close study of

these texts from the literary canon. They are

developing their understanding of

characterisation and learning how to read

dialogue with appropriate tone and pace. It is

really exciting to see their enthusiasm in the

classroom.



Can you measure the height of a
tree without climbing to the top?

Our Year 9 and 10

students have been

discovering

trigonometry and

developing their skills

to be able to �nd the length of unknowns. Our

students participated in outdoor activities

whereby they calculated the height of the

buildings, trees and the AFL posts. These

activities involved using a clinometer and trundle

wheel and allowed the students to develop their

problem solving and communication skills as well

as their team work. The Mathematics Faculty are

proud of the e�orts that Year 9 and 10 have put

into developing their skills and applying their

knowledge to real life scenarios. 

Inquiry- based learning

The students in LT5 class have been engaged

through inquiry-based learning in Geography.  In

Term One the students investigated a small area

near the canteen where many students spend

their recess and lunch time. The LT5 students

noticed that the sitting area is too crowded as

seen in the picture below. Some of the tables

needed to be �xed with bolts as well. They

collected data on the ecology and structure of the

sitting area by taking pictures of the sitting area.

The students were actively engaged in their

investigation and developed an information

report. In the report they made suggestions to

make the sitting area environmentally friendly.

They liaised with the school principal, Mr Prasad

and shared their future vision to make the sitting

area comfortable and user friendly for students.

Mr Prasad ensured the students that their inquiry

will be followed up.

 

In Term Two the students were noti�ed by their

teacher that their request to make changes in the

sitting area has been met and the sitting area was

transformed into a user friendly area. The tennis

tables have been located in a separate space

leaving more room for the sitting area. LT5

students are very pleased with the positive

outcome of their inquiry-based project.

 

Through this project, the students were engaged

in deep learning by discovering the geographical

structure of the school. They developed their

teamwork skills by working in collaboration with

others by thinking, talking, liaising with senior

executives, and engaged in a community of

practice. The students applied their knowledge

and skills in the conceptual understanding of the



subject area and achieved great outcomes and a

heightened sense of self-esteem. Lachlan,

Andrew, Joshua and Christopher said a huge

thank you to Mr Prasad for being part of the

project! 

 

From Joshua: “it was very crowded but not

anymore”.

From Lachlan: “It had a lack of space but now it’s

very space full and fun”.

From Christopher: “I like how it turned out”.

From Andrew: “I like the change, though the table

tennis courts under the canvas shade is better

than the tin roof’’.

LT5 Team 

Ms Thethi 

Archibull Prize 

During Term One and Term Two, our Art Club

students have been given the opportunity to

participate in the Archibull Prize. Our students

have been learning a lot about our world through

the Prize’s initiatives and learning areas. Our

students had narrowed the topics down to two,

“Climate Change” and “Life Under the Sea”. We

explored the two di�erent topics in depth, but the

students chose to focus on “Life Under the Sea”.

The past few lunchtimes we have been drawing

up designs that convey the theme that the

students have chosen. The theme challenges us

to think about where our food comes from

(over�shing), where out waste goes, and how our

climate a�ects oceanic ecosystems. The students

are also learning about di�erent art styles. Many

of the designs are cartoony or “disney�ed”,

whereas others are more realistic. We have yet to

decide on a �nal design, but we are very eager to

get started!   

To watch the full video of our Archibull arriving,

go to our Facebook page or Instagram. 

Year 7 Technology Mandatory
Spaghetti Bridges 

This semester Year 7 have been studying

Engineered Systems in Technology Mandatory. In

this experiment, students investigated how a

seemingly brittle material such as spaghetti

 could be used in a bridge design by using

structural trusses to distribute force. They used

their understanding of physics and numeracy

skills in planning their spaghetti bridge and their

practical skills in construction.



Visual Design Sneakers

Students in Year 11 and 12 Visual Design classes

have been designing sneakers. 

Here are some of the creative results.

Students working together in the
kitchen

Some of our students from across all grades

worked together on making pesto for the

Athletics Carnival. They collected herbs from the

school's herb garden to put into the pesto. They

also made chocolate and coconut balls and

assisted in prepping ingredients for sandwiches.

These students are to be commended on their

e�orts and excellent team work.

Year 7 French Day

Our Year 7 students experienced a true cultural

experience in their language classes. Students

spent time speaking about the food (croissants)

and how it originated. The students used their

new language skills to enact a conversation

between a shopkeeper and customer to show

how they could ask for items for breakfast. The

Deputies Ms Mazzollini and Mr Wark were also

invited for the presentation and enjoyed the

cultural immersion with the students.



Community Access Program

As part of the Community Access program,

students in LEAP purchased presents for their

mothers, grandmothers and carers. Students also

made cards during their social skills lesson. Of

course it wouldn’t be Mother’s day without

pampering mum with breakfast in bed; therefore,

our students used the omelette recipe they have

learnt in Food Tech as part of the Mother’s Day

breakfast in bed. 

SRC Leadership Day

Merrylands High School leaders from all years

were able to experience an incursion in

partnership with Creating Chances. Creating

Chances is an educational organisation with the

motive of accentuating leadership,

communication and social skills which are

quintessential for society. A few advocates from

the organisation came to provide an interactive

and informative demonstration of the

aforementioned skills to the SRC. This

demonstration involved a plethora of

collaborative and hands-on tasks which

invigorated the students to work together,

teaching them the acronym SHARP. SHARP is an

acronym that can be applied to various situations

that our leaders are now able to e�ectively use.

This acronym is used to highlight the �ve key

aspects that a leader needs to be able to

accomplish in order to lead the future

generations. These being Safety, High

Expectations, Achievement, Respect and

Preparation. The SRC were introduced to new

situations that they may not have witnessed. The

Incursions
Bringing opportunities to our students.



activities that leaders participated in were diverse

and educational, which included programs such

as podcasts and interviews which encouraged

students to inquire about each other and

anecdotal perspectives. Overall, with the aid of

this incursion the leaders are now equipped with

the experience to allow them to succeed in

society and lead by example.

By Shanil W

Girls Get Active Day

This term, female students from Years 7-10 at

MHS participated in an incursion called “Girls Get

Active” Day. This was a safe and aspirational

context for girls to try di�erent sports by engaging

them with specialised sport coaches from NSW

Sports and Cumberland City Council. This was a

great opportunity for our female students to be

part of variety of games to enhance their sporting

skills. Our female students were highly engaged

and enjoyed the organised activities on the day. It

was remarkable learning experience for them

which boosted their con�dence level and taught

them how to e�ectively work in a team

environment.

Ms Kumari

Girls’ Advisor

Harmony Day 2021

It has always been one of the biggest events of

the year at MHS and we were lucky enough to

bring back our performances in 2021. Students

worked together to create an outstanding show

enjoyed by our students and sta�.

 

To watch the full performance, go to our

Facebook page or on Instagram. 



National Reconciliation Week
Morning Tea

Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander (ATSI)

members of our MHS community were invited to

a Morning Tea that focused upon the

acknowledgment and address of National Sorry

Day and the start of Reconciliation Week.

Parents/caregivers, students and teachers shared

in acknowledging the wrong doings of the past

and identi�ed the current strengths, initiatives

and unity amongst the students of the MHS

community.  The actions of the past have caused

great trauma to ATSI peoples and MHS strives to

re�ect upon how we can all play a part in the

healing and reconciliation process for our ATSI

community.

Cross Country

After a week of uncertain rain, MHS students

�nally got the chance to participate in their cross

country races! Well done to all students who

participated and tried their best!



Athletics Carnival

On the 15th of June we held our MHS Athletics

Carnival. It was amazing to see students

participating in a range of track and �eld events,

especially as many had no previous experience in

some disciplines! We hope to see this

enthusiasm carried on into future carnivals.



Secondary School Leadership
Program 2021

The MHS vice captains Patrick and Rahna visited

NSW Parliament House to participate in the NSW

Secondary Schools Leadership Conference.

Throughout the day, our school leaders were able

to discuss the e�ectiveness of NSW Parliament 

and engage in a number of activities that

showcased their leadership in a variety of

settings. Both Patrick and Rahna were able to

capitalise on their Legal Studies knowledge and

negotiate their way through a series of rigorous

activities. Thank you for representing MHS with

pride and participating in this program.

Work Experience for LEAP
students at Bunnings, Smith�eld

A small group of students from our LEAP Team

are currently gaining some valuable skills through

work experience at Bunnings Smith�eld. The sta�

at Bunnings are incredibly kind and welcoming.

The students have been restocking shelves,

attending team meetings, helping in the garden

centre and doing some DIY jobs. It is a rewarding

experience for the students and they look forward

to going to Bunnings every week. 

Excursions
Sharing opportunities beyond the gates.



Work Ready Day

On the 30th April, Year 11 VET students

participated in the Work Ready Day at Merrylands

Bowling Club. The students attended a Work

Ready Seminar addressed by Nikki Heald, the MD

from Corptraining whereby they learnt about the

skills to have a successful work placement

experience. The students looked professional in

their formal attire and participated in the mock

interviews and created well presented resumes. 

The students also enjoyed delicious bu�et for

lunch at the club. 

Netball Knockouts

Congratulations to the Open Girls Netball team

who competed in Round 3 of the Sydney West

Netball Knockout Competition. Unfortunately we

lost to Greystanes but the team demonstrated

exemplary sportsmanship and cheered each

other on throughout the game regardless of the

score. Their hard work training every fortnight did

not go unnoticed. 

Our Under 15s team will be competing early in

Term 3. It has been great to see students attend

regular training and building their team

communication at each practice.



Scholarship Award

Congratulations to Chloe Bowers for receiving a

prestigious scholarship from the Department of

Education Secretary Georgina Harrison. 

Cumberland Council Student
Leader's Morning Tea

On Monday 31st May, two school captains

attended the Cumberland Council Student

Leader’s Morning Tea. This a�orded the students

the opportunity to engage in a mock council

debate with other school leaders about a

proposed skate park in the area. Shanil was

chosen as the MHS representative to debate the

merits of the proposed skate park. This positive

experience was met with a refreshed attitude

towards the local council and the decisions it

needs to make for the constituents of its area.

Mayset and Shanil were luckily enough to meet

the mayor and gain inside information on the

roles and responsibilities of being part of local

council.

Community Investments
Sharing opportunities and success for our students and the community.



Heroes with Ability and
Parramatta Eels Visit

At the beginning of June Parramatta Eels and

Channel 10 visited Merrylands High School.

Heroes with Ability teamed up with the Eels for a

campaign and invited our school to initiate this

campaign. A special thanks to the team at Heroes

with Ability for giving our students such an

exciting opportunity and the sta� at Parramatta

Eels for supporting this wonderful campaign.

Construction Update

Students have been enjoying the brand new

volleyball courts throughout the school day,

especially during Tuesday Sport and PDHPE

lessons. Our Amenities Block is making progress

and has started to take shape with the plumbing

and concreting being completed this term. Check



out the photos below to see how the far the

construction has progressed this term.

RAS Homework Centre

Every Thursday afternoon, students attend the

RAS Homework Centre to access support for

literacy, homework and assessment tasks. Ms

Shadid and Ms Rowley work collaboratively with

Western Sydney University Tutors, who volunteer

their time to assist the students with developing

their skills and knowledge. The tutors have

provided individual and small group support in a



range of Key Learning Areas. Our students have

been appreciative and grateful for the tutors

dedication toward assisting them with their

learning and academic growth. Thank you to

Western Sydney University for their continued

support of the MHS RAS Homework Centre

program.

Student Teachers at MHS

It’s an exciting time at MHS. This term we

welcomed future teachers from:

Australian Catholic University

University of

New England

University of

Technology

Sydney

Western Sydney University

Macquarie University



Year 7-11 Parent Teacher
Afternoon

Year 7-11 Parent

Teacher afternoon is

happening Tuesday 22

June from 3.15pm to

6.30pm in the MHS Hall.

Students received a

sign on sheet during assemblies in Week 9.

These can be used to book in with teachers and

guarantee a time slot on the day.

 

Accessing Student Reports on
the Parent Portal

1. Go to

https://merrylandshs.sentral.com.au/portal/

login.

2. Login in using your username/email and

password.

3. On the left side menu, choose reporting.

4. An overview of your student's Semester 1

report will be available. Click on the link

directly above the overview to download the

full report as a pdf.

Our Positive Behaviour For
Learning Matrix

Merrylands High School has a Positive Behaviour

for Learning Matrix which outlines the expected

behaviours in di�erent settings. It provides

students with the criteria for being Safe,

Respectful Learners. The matrix was put

together by sta� in conjunction with students and

community members. 

Parents & Carers
Sharing your child's education journey with

parents and carers. 

https://merrylandshs.sentral.com.au/portal/login.


Aboriginal and Torres Strait
Islander Parent & Carer Meetings

Our �rst ATSI Parents

and Carer Meeting

happened in early June.

For future meetings

follow our Facebook or

Instagram pages for

notices. 

 

 

 

 

Student attendance

Attending school

everyday is important

for students to learn.

Aim for 100%

attendance! 

 

Students should:

- attend school everyday.

- bring in a note from their parent/guardian or a

medical certi�cate when they are absent.

- bring in a note or medical certi�cate to explain

past absences.

 

2021 Wellbeing Team



NESA Keywords

Knowing NESA keywords is vital to understanding

how to answer questions in assessments and

exams. You can help students by showing them

the meanings of these keywords! We recently

started our "NESA Keywords of the Week" series

so students can focus on learning a couple of

terms each week. Check out our social media for

weekly updates or you can �nd the o�cial NESA

Keywords page linked below.
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Cumberland City Council's FREE school holiday clinics.

The programs begin on Monday 28 June 2021 with activities aimed at di�erent age groups

between 5 and 18 years old.  Numbers are limited and bookings are essential. 

 

BOOK A FREE HOLIDAY CLINIC IN THE LINK BELOW

 

https://www.cumberland.nsw.gov.au/school-holiday-activities

Holiday
Programs 

https://www.cumberland.nsw.gov.au/school-holiday-activities

